
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 2, 2017 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

There is a quote from a German philosopher that says something like, “I salute 
from afar the person I could have been if I did everything to be the best person I could 
be”. I have found this quote to be profoundly true as I reflect on aspects of my being that 
fall short of my aspirations. When each night my prayers reflect the same wishes for 
bettering myself, usually in tolerance, I know that like the quote, I am praying for that 
“me” who is so much better than I actually am. So how can we reconcile the areas in 
which we fall short of “all that we can be”? 

I would say that recognizing our shortfalls brings us closer to the perfection we 
seek. Although repetitious, our prayers for bettering ourselves hopefully provide us with 
the Grace to second think behaviors before we do them, perhaps eliminating them even-
tually- whether it be talking about others, thinking poorly of others, being jealous of oth-
ers, etc…at least that is my hope. The preface to yesterday’s mass focused on, “How does 
the Almighty manifest His power?” Some might say you only have to look at nature- the 
mountains, the ocean, the forests, etc. to recognize the answer to that question.  I would 
argue that it is in His Grace, forgiveness, and kindness that He manifests His greatness to 
us. Without those gifts, how would we ever persist in our quest to better ourselves and to 
be more like Him? 

So, for me in this month dedicated to Our Mother and respect for life, I will pray 
for her intercession to help me be more like her in thought and deed, to make me worthy 
of the Grace her Son provides me. Join me, won’t you? 

 

      Peace, 

      Lisa S. Hoban  
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 Holy Rosar y Review 
Important 

Dates: 

October 6:  

Archbishop     

Carroll Visits HR 

8:30am/  First Fri-

day Mass 10:30am/

Author Visit 4-8th 

Grade 

October 7:     

Flea Market 9:30-

3:30 

October 9:  

Claire’s Gourmet 

Sale Begins 

October 11:  

Grades 4-8 Field 

Trip to Renais-

sance Faire 

October 13:       

No School Faculty 

Meeting 

October 15:   

Last Day to Signup 

for Winter CYO 

sports 

October 19:  

School Pictures 

October 20:     

Progress Reports 

October 23:        

1st Grade Field 

Trip to Solly Farm 

October 28:   

Trunk or Treat    

1-3pm  

October 31: 

Halloween Parade 

8am 

 

 

 

 

http://holyrosaryregional.com


 

 

Mrs. Gilman/Ms. Reale—1st Grade:  Both first grades are thankful to Fr. Qunidlen 

for an informative tour of Epiphany of Our Lord Church. Our tour was from the Baptismal 

Font all the way to the sacristy. We especially liked being on the altar and seeing the vessels up 

close. The children were fascinated and had many questions. 

We kicked off October with our first Writing Project, "Silly Pumpkins". Once we finished our 

final writing draft we had so much fun creating what our minds saw! They look awesome and 

are hanging in the first grade hallway! 

Finally, we will cap off the month with a visit to the Solly Brother's Farm in Ivyland. We will 

learn about bees and their honey, the apple orchards (we are experts now because of our 

Johnny Appleseed birthday celebration and our Apple Life Cycle hats). We, of course, will en-

joy a ride through the pumpkin patch to pick our own pumpkin to bring home.  

Also, we can't wait to see all of our friends' Halloween costumes at the Parade!!!!! 

 

 

Mrs. Luthy– 5th Grade:  Middle School welcomes 5th grade! Mrs. Luthy's fifth grade home-

room, is gradually acclimating itself to the ins and outs of Middle School!  New for students 

this year is switching out of homeroom for their classes.  Students worked hard on their sum-

mer reading projects and presentations were very informative. We look forward to a produc-

tive and successful  year!   

 

 

4th-8th Grade:  Grades 4-8 are visiting the Renaissance Faire on October 11th. 

 

Janet McLaughlin, a Young Adult novelist and graduate of Holy Saviour, is coming to discuss 

her books and being a writer, with grades 5-8 on October 6th. 
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Letter from The Governing Board of Pastors 

Fr. Lewandowski—Pastor of Saint Titus 
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My dear students, teachers, administrators, and parents involved with Holy Rosary School, 

Praised be Jesus Christ – now and forever! 

   First of all – Happy Autumn! Autumn officially began on September 22nd. 
 

   Secondly, we certainly cannot go into this month of October without giving a final recognition to the 100th anni-
versary of Our Blessed Mother’s apparition to the three shepherd children in Fatima, Portugal. Her apparitions to 
the children started on May 13, 1917 and concluded on October 13, 1917. It is anticipated that on this 100th anni-
versary, there will be over a million people in Fatima on October 13, 2017. On October 13th, a great miracle was 
performed known as the “miracle of the sun” which acted as “proof” that Mary was actually appearing to the chil-
dren. 
 

    In addition to the “miracle of the sun”, Our Lady also asked that a chapel be built in that place in her honor. She 
introduced herself as “Our Lady of the Rosary” and encouraged the children to pray the Rosary every day. Mean-
while, Francisco and Jacinta were bathed in the marvelous colors and signs of the sun, and Lucia was privileged to 
gaze upon Our Lady dressed in red as the Divine Redeemer, blessing the world, as Our Lady had foretold. St. Joseph 
appeared holding in his left arm the Child Jesus. As St. Joseph and the child Jesus blessed the world, Our Lady stood 
next to them dressed in the blue and white robes of Our Lady of the Rosary. Our Lady then became dressed in pur-
ple as Our Lady of Sorrows. Finally, Our Lady appeared dressed in the brown robes of Mount Carmel. 
 

   The authorities of the Roman Catholic Church have recognized the apparitions of Mary at Fatima as “worthy of 
belief” since at least 1927.   
 

   Considering what happened in Fatima in 1917 and the years shortly following, it is hard for me to understand 
how anyone could not believe in God and an eternal afterlife. The “miracle of the sun” was witnessed by over 
70,000 people up to 5 miles away from the town of Fatima. These people were believers, non-believers and those 
who were deliberately trying to “disprove’” the story of the children. The miraculous event was even reported in 
the local newspaper. The children were very young. The oldest, Lucia, was 10 years old. The youngest, Jacinta, 
was only 6 years old. Their stories about what they saw were consistent, detailed and the same regardless of how 
many times they were asked to tell the story and whether they were together or separated. These young children 
were regularly accused of lying and were often severely punished by their parents and ridiculed by their friends 
and neighbors. In particular, Jacinta was very adamant about what she saw. She spoke openly about the need for 
people to repent in the language they used and the way they dressed (especially the young girls). The personal 
sacrifices the three children made were very extreme for anyone let alone children of their age. Francisco and his 
sister, Jacinta, died very young literally a couple of years after 1917. Both children were not the least bit afraid to 
die. In fact, they looked forward to being with “The Lady” and “Jesus” again and forever. 
 

   Something definitely happened in Fatima, Portugal in 1917 that was of a supernatural nature. To deny this is to 
prove oneself a close-minded, unbelieving, coldhearted person with no time for a Supreme Creator in their life. 
For such people, we must pray very hard for their conversion. 
 

      May God’s Holy Spirit continue to guide you and inspire you throughout this new school 
year.                                                                                                                                                                                                

 

Fr. Len Lewandowski 



 

Box Tops for Education 
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Keep clipping those BoxTops!  Every box top saved helps Holy Rosary earn money!   

More information will be coming regarding the big BoxTop Contest Collection for 2018. 

Any questions, please contact our new BoxTop Coordinator,   

Mrs. Sherri Muldoon at smuldoon315@gmail.com 

CYO 

 

Holy Rosary CYO Winter Registration is open on www.wagdogs.com until October 

15th. If your son or daughter is interested in Cheerleading or Basketball, please register 

before October 15th.  

 

Holy Rosary CYO is offering a soccer intramural program for boys and girls in grades 4-

8 on four Saturdays in October and November (October 14, 21, 28th and November 

4th) from 11am - 1pm as an opportunity for the kids to get out and enjoy some soccer 

with their friends. If your child is interested in participating, please use the following link 

to sign up.  www.SignUpGenius.com/go/20F0B4FACAE2EA5FB6-soccer   

mailto:smuldoon315@gmail.com
http://www.wagdogs.com
http://www.SignUpGenius.com/go/20F0B4FACAE2EA5FB6-soccer


 

October Calendar 
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October Lunch Menu 
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